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October 

There is an interesting article in the District 
Newsletter this month regarding the use of copy-
righted images in our newsletters. We should be 
covered by the Fair Use Law, but  another district 
got fined  for a photo of a group of Harley Riders 
they used. The problem comes with the ability to 
identify if an image is copyrighted or not. 

Are you full of creative ideas with no out-
let?  Some idle time on your hands? Could you 
use  more purpose in your life? The perfect op-
portunity is right here.   

 
December will be the last month that I 

will produce the newsletter. A new Newsletter 
editor for FL1-F2 is needed as of January, 2022. 

 
Benefits include learning or improving your publisher skills, 

being recognized, and staying in the know of what’s going on. You 
can do it for as long or little as you like. For me, it’s time to chase 
some different adventures.  

 
So, who will be the next one for me to 

pass the baton to? 

mailto:slanding1@aol.com






Chapter Director’s Message 
Ralph A. Lambert 

 

Hello Everyone!!  We are all looking forward to the Georgia Ride
-In in Dillard GA, September 16th through the 18th – which by the time 
you read this will have already happened.  Here’s hoping it went well 
for you.  LOL…  Lots of other events happening so checkout the calen-
dar and website.. 

 
As you all know I am stepping down as CD.  So, we need a re-

placement.  We are one of the larger and more active chapters in Florida so we certainly have 
someone who is willing and able to do this job.  Please consider taking it for a two year term – 
don’t view this as a competition with my record or that you will be stuck with the job forever.  
View it as something fun to do for whatever timeframe you wish to do it.  The CD has a tre-
mendous influence on what the chapter does.  It is a very gratifying job and a very doable job 
and lots of folks will help you.  I will help you.  We have a great team and many of them will 
stay on, if the new CD desires them to do so.  The CD position is appointed by the District Di-
rector (Bill and Cheryl Smith) – by the way they are excellent District Directors and extremely 
supportive of their CD’s.  Anyone whom I recommend for the CD’s job will be interviewed by 
Bill and Cheryl.  When I interviewed with them four years ago I was immediately impressed 
with their professionalism and friendliness.  So come on and step up…  I will help you in any 
way that I can.  Thank you for your support – past and present!! 

 
Registration is OPEN: for the First Aid/CPR class on October 30th  at the YMCA.  

Please contact Marion Duncan to sign-up.  If you recall we had this class scheduled back in 
March of 2020 and had to cancel it due to COVID.  So, call Marion right away to get into the 
class.  We also have a Motorcycle Tech Day planned at Steve and Sophie’s home on October 
23rd – so pencil that on to your calendar too. 

 
Our Christmas Party will be happening December 11th – with a Pot Luck Dinner and 

CRAZY Gift Exchange.  We also have another Hot Dog Cookout planned for January 2022.  
Date to follow on the Hot Dog Cookout..   

 
We have many events happening around the District along with our own happenings and these 
events can all be accessed via our website:  www.fl1-f2.org .  Steve and Sophie have done a 
wonderful job of updating our site and including links to all the surrounding District Websites.  
So – you should be able to find any information you are looking for from our own site.  We are 
also offering a prize of five Gold Wing Tickets if you locate your GWRRA number on our 
website and contact Steve within the time limit.  So, go have a look and if you find your GWR-
RA number call Steve right away and tell him where on the site you found it.  You have until 
the start of the September Gathering to contact him in order to win..  No cheating folks – if you 
find the number and it is not your number – don’t say anything..  But please do enjoy all the 
nice things that are on the website..  If you have something to sell we have a “For Sale Sec-
tion” – call Steve to find out how to get your items for sale posted.   
 

I have the chapter stock of Gold Wing Tickets should you need more.   
Checkout the Chapter Calendar of Events and Come and Join Us For Some Great Fun!   
Take Care -  Ride Safe and Stay Healthy!! 

http://www.fl1-f2.org


 Membership Enhancement  
GWRRA September Anniversaries  

Fred Spoering  
  

       Hello Everyone, Hope everyone is doing ok and staying healthy. I 
had a busy month in August and September. We were up in Mary-
land, visiting my Daughter, Son in Law and Grandaughter for two 
and a half weeks. Came home August 26th. Then got a call from NY, 
A long time friend of mine passed away so drove to NY September 
3rd and got home September 9th. We have some nice rides scheduled 
for October with more lunch rides. Have a nice month.  
 
  

 
 
 
                                                      October Anniversaries 

  

Suzanne Miller                         Member since 2013                            8 years 
Marty Phillips                           Member since 1996                           25 years 
Linda Hojnacki                         Member since 1996                           25 years 
Frank Hojnacki                         Member since 1996                           25 years 
Chris Cooper                            Member since 1992                           29 years 



 



 

Dominick & Diane DeSiato  
District Rider Educators  

Level’s Classes Available 

 
     Florida District Riding and MFA Classes are available upon request 
to maintain you Levels status.  For ARC and TRC Classes contact 
Dominick at Dominickflde@gmail.com.  For MFA Classes contact 
Claudia at rvega19854@gmail.com.    

 
     We conducted an ARC Class on July 27th in Ocala.  Six members attended.  It was hot with 
a “feels like temperature” of about 100.  When I rode home the TPMS screen on my bike 
showed that the temperature of my rear tire was 116 degrees.  We scheduled that class on that 
particular date because that was the date the members attending requested.  I would prefer to 
conduct the outdoor riding classes in the cooler months.  I think we should wait until October 
to resume.  Currently we will be limiting the size of the Riding Classes to only 6 motorcycles, 
as I am the only available ARC Certified Instructor in Florida at this time. If we acquire anoth-
er ARC Certified Instructor we can increase the size of the classes to as many as 12 motorcy-
cles.  The same restrictions apply to the TRC Classes. 
 
     The procedures for requesting a class will be conducted in the following manner:  A Chap-
ter Director or CSEA can survey their group to see which of their members want to take either 
the ARC or TRC.  They should also decide on a tentative date for the class.  This information 
is to be forwarded to me so I can check on the available of a riding site.  If all is agreed upon, I 
would then want the CD or CSEA to collect and hold a $30.00 deposit which is refundable up-
on completion of the course.   If a Chapter does not have enough members to fill a class I will 
advertise the Class on Group Works to get enough members to fill the Class.  I also take indi-
vidual member requests which I will keep in a file pending enough members to fill a class. 
 
     Florida is in need of Rider Instructors for both the ARC and TRC Riding Courses.  I have 
been teaching Riding Classes for 25 years.  It has been both rewarding and fun to teach these 
classes.  You, as an Instructor will learn invaluable safety information and riding techniques 
that you will pass on to your fellow GWRRA Members.  If you are interested in becoming a 
Rider Instructor please contact me and I can advise you how to proceed.  There is a GWRRA 
Rider Instructor Course scheduled for November 17th -20th, 2021 in Athens, AL.  If you are in-
terested please contact me as soon as possible.  Space is limited and paperwork must be sub-
mitted in a timely manner to qualify.  
 

 We are here to assist you with your training needs.  
 
Ride Safe!! 
Dominick& Diane 

mailto:Dominickflde@gmail.com
mailto:rvega19854@gmail.com


A couple that Rides together……. Stays together…. 

October Birthday Stars! 

October Anniversaries 

Jody & Dawn Brosdahl                                        10th 
Paul & Jane Davis                                                15th 
Bob & Marty Phillips                                           26th 
Richard & Abby Saltz                                          26th 
Harold & Pat Brown                                            29th 

Suzanne Miller                                                      6th 
Marty Philliips                                                       8th 
Linda Hojnacki                                                      9th 
Frank Hojnacki                                                    11th 
Brenda Murphy                                                    12th 
Chris Hooper                                                        20th 
Mike Sadlon                                                         21st 
Dale Rush                                                             21st 
Ron Johns                                                             22nd 
Mary Lou Richter                                                 25th 
Diane Farkas                                                         31st 



Trike for sale 
2006 1800 Goldwing 36000 mi 

$18,000.00   OBO                                                                                                             
Dennis or Sue Lomax          352 / 873-1623                                                                                     

All the basic Goldwing accessories plus 

 

 
Lehman Monarch II trike conversion Ride sofa seat          J&M Digital Music Player  
Passenger audio/CB controls  Butler Cup holders  Markland back rest 
Dual USB power port   X -Grip Phone holder Pingel easy Shift electric shift 

1975 Mooney M20E Chapparal 
$79,900  

Contact Barb Funk  
 More Info at: shorturl.at/gsS38 

New Port Richey, FL USA  

 





 

 
 
 

 
 

  

PLEASE say an extra prayer  
for all our Chapter Members 

 
 

  
 
 Please keep Val and Ron Rooble in your prayers. 
Val was taken by ambulance to West Marion Hospital with Covid. 
 
 
 Prayers are needed for  both Paul and Jane Davis who have con-
tracted COVID.  Paul is (was?) in the hospital  and on oxygen. He is 
improving and in good spirits. Jane is home and has much less serious 
symptoms.  ..   

Please keep Barb Funk and her daughter, 
Dawn Luper,  in your prayers. 
Barb’s son in law, James Luper, passed 
away  from complications of Covid. 
Jim and Dawn both had their Covid 
shots and still contracted this horrible vi-
rus. 
Barb requests if you have not had your 
shots, get them now. Her son in law was 
a huge advocate for being vaccinated 
and still couldn't beat this because of un-
derlying health issues.  



 
          A few of us met at our local Cheddar's 
restaurant for dinner on Wednesday, 
        August 11th. There was Ralph Lambert, Marion 
Duncan, Andy Katz, Mary Wilcox, 
        Barb Funk, Dan Lindsey, Jim Serio and myself. 
 
          What started out to be the promise of a 
good meal left us all very  
        disappointed. The only positive thing about the evening was the friendship, 
        good conversation, good drinks, a few laughs and a good time.  
 
  Unfortunately, the meals fell short of our expectations and left most of our party a 
 little disappointed. We all did enjoy the tasty rolls that was served to our table. 
         they were light, fluffy drizzled in honey butter and would almost melt in  
         your mouth. Yum!   
 
  Sad to say but most of the meals had some aspect that made our night out a rather 
 unpleasant experience. Oh well, you win some and some you don't want to repeat. 
         
          Needless to say we all agreed that this was one of the places that we would  
        not be adding back on to our calendar. We do, however, look forward to our  
        next dining experience! 
        

Cheddars Dinner 
by Dorothy Serio 



Ride to the Rose Garden in Astor 
Submitted by Ralph Lambert 

 

 On Sunday, September 5th at 8:30AM - Eight of us left the Lowes parking 
lot on a ride to The Rose Garden Restaurant in Astor.  Attending were:  Myself 
(leading), Jayne and Alan Van Tol, Andy Katz, Craig Goodwill, Dan Lindsey 
(Sweeping), Barb Funk, and Marion Duncan.  Joining us in route were Al and 
Alana Forte and joining us at the Restaurant was Marion’s sister..  So, we were 
eleven total…  I had contacted the restaurant in advance so they were ready for 
us.  It was a delightful morning so we opted to sit outside..  The waitress was a 
delight – cracking jokes and making menu recommendations..  It had been awhile 
since we had seen Al and Alana and also the Van Tol’s so it was great to catch up 
with them.  I think everyone ordered breakfast – I had the French toast which was 
terrific..  I think Barb had the blueberry pancakes and Alana had pancakes with 
nuts in them.  All of it was very good and we will definitely come back to this 
watering-hole again. 
 
 The route from Lowes to Rose Garden is a direct shot across SR 40 which 
frankly is a boring ride.  Both Mike and I have looked at other routes that would 
be more fun to ride..  Because we were hungry we did just a short loop along 7th 
St. (CR 314) before getting on SR 40 and booging-on to the restaurant.  Took just 
under an hour to get there.  For the trip back home I had put together a route 
down SR 19 to CR 42 and across to SE 182nd St Rd and then back through Ock-
lawaha and around Belleview on 92nd Loop.  I think folks liked the route because 
I had several requests for a copy of the route.  For those who know me – I always 
write out the route I want to take and often include some way points in the 
GPS…  Yeah – I am OCD – came with the rest of the gene pool?  Lol..   
 
 Anyway – we were a colorful lot today.  I have a Silver 2015 two wheeled 
Wing, Craig has a Yellow Wing Trike, Jayne has a Blue and Silver Wing Trike 
and Alan rides a Red 2016 two wheeled Wing.  Andy was in his Blue and Orange 
Custom painted Slingshot with Dan  following on his Black Wing Trike..  You 
can’t miss us coming down the road.. LOL..  Our groups are normally larger than 
today’s group but folks are still traveling on vacation and many won’t be back to 
Ocala until after the Georgia Ride-in..   
 
 It was a great ride, great food, conversation, and company.. 
 You need to come on out and join us.  We always have fun!! 



Angelos 
Mohan Arneja 

Aka: Moe 

 Sunday 22nd Ride to Angelo's Pizzeria in Inverness, I led the ride (since I 
knew the back & scenic road). with Jim as a sweeper using 66 Ave to 475 to 44 
then merging into 41 to our destination.  
 
 They weren't busy with the rustic ambience of the wooden floor. It turned 
out none of us had been there before. It took them a minute to set up the table 
and we were served promptly.  
 
 6 bikes, 1 canam, and 2 slingshot with 10 souls. portions of food were 
very generous, because most of us asked for a doggy bag. lol...food was great,  
  
All of us enjoyed conversation at the table. The ride home was short, in number 
as well, since some decided to go to the Chocolate factory in Wildwood. 



Ride to Crump's Landing, Homossa        Sept.11,2021 

Jayne Van Tol 

 The day was overcast and inklings of possible 

showers but that didn't stop the 20 members from meeting 

at the Shell station for a great ride lead by Dan Lindsey. 

We had a total of 12 bikes/trikes, 3 cars and like I men-

tioned 20 people. The people that came along for this ride 

were Ralph Lambert, Marion Duncan, Andy Katz, John 

and Dorothy Serio,Bunny O'Neal, Michael Schroder, Neal 

and Kathy Rehse, Fred and Joanne Spoering, Kirstie and 

Sar Ventresca, Jim and 

Terry Van Sant , Moe Arneja, Mel Harris,Dan Lindsey and 

Alan and Jayne Van Tol.  Before the ride we had a moment of 

silence at 0958 in observance of when the first tower was hit 

on 9/11/2001.  We managed , with a large group, to get 

through all the traffic lights together exccept one light. This 

was due to great team work and our ride leader. we made the 

trip in great time even 30 minutes before they opened! 

     Crump's landing was a true delight! Starting with the at-

mosphere, the great service by Amy our waitress for this large 

group, the food and of course the compa-

ny!!  We all left with bellies full, bladders 

empty and vowing to return!! The return 

trip back we did managed to find a few 

sprinkles but it did nothing to dampen our 

great day!  

Thanks again to Dan for leading our way! 

   

 
 



Many Thanks to Ocala Copy Center Robert Heagy 
 for printing our newsletter each month! 

Team GWRRA Web & Newsletter Contact List-January 1, 2021 

Name Position Email 

Jere and Sherry Goodman Directors of GWRRA JereGood@aol.com 

Bob and Nan Shrader Director's Assistant floridadd@msn.com 

Tom and Renee Wasluck Director's Assistant tom.renee11@gmail.com 

John & Shawn Irons Director's Assistant ironsline3414@gmail.com 

Kevin Bramhoff & Karin Young Director's Assistant director@gwrra-nwc.com 

Lorrie Thomas and Dan Clark Director of the University lorriemthomas@aol.com 

Dan and Mary Costello Directors of Membership En- mep.director.gwrra@gmail.com 

James & Freida Clayson Directors of Motorist Awareness james.clayson@gmail.com 

Randall and Janet Drake Director of Finance financedirector@gwrra.org 

Susan & George Huttman Directors of Rider Ed director-re@gwrra.org 

Allesandro Boveri & Mariarosa Directors Overseas alboveri@gmail.com 
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mailto:james.clayson@gmail.com

